TheSsfhouette

September 2023 Newsletter of CAMEO Quilters Guild

WELCOME BACK T O CAMEO!
Meet ‘N Greet Meeting
September 21, 2023 « 7:00pm

Clawson United Methodist Church basement

Vol. 30 No. 1

Doors open to attendees at 6:30pm

Introducing Sew-Alongs and Programs for the New Guild Year!

Treats for the September General Meeting will be provided
by the Executive Board.
There will be a “Slip of the Keyboard” prize and “Show ‘N Tell”

A Message ﬁom the President

Barb Lusk

Welcome Back, CAMEO members and a hearty welcome to new mem-
bers and guests! | can’t believe that summer is drawing to a close and the
beautiful autumn colors await us.

We are excited about our plans for the upcoming Guild year! Be sure to
check out the programs list and mark your calendars to be certain to attend
the programs- along with a friend or two! We are also planning to have our
meetings available through Zoom once again.

Interesting activities are planned to engage and educate ....stay tuned.

| hope you have had some time to sew over the summer. I've been tack-
ling some UFO's and have made substantial progress on a favorite. (I hope
to finish it this year.) Bring yours to the meeting to share during Show and Tell.

PS... as a courtesy fo new members and visitors | am asking our member-
ship to wear a name tag.

I'm looking forward to seeing everyone at the September 21, 2023 meet-
ing.

Keep on piecing!

www.cameoquilters.org « www.facebook.com/CameoQuilters]

CAMEO Quilters
2023-2024
Executive Board

PRESIDENT
Barb Lusk
president@cameoquilters.org
VP FACILITATOR
Sharon Cratsenburg
vp-facilitator@cameoquilters.org
VP SCHEDULING
Cheryl Cawley
vp-scheduler@cameoquilters.org
VP MEMBERSHIP
Bonnie Heintzel
vp-membership@cameoquilters.org
RECORDING SECRETARY
Laurie Johnson
secretary@cameoquilters.org
CORRESPONDING
SECRETARY
Louise McCormick-Glazer

corresponding-secretary(@ cameoquilters.org

TREASURER
Lynda Draudt
1reusurer@mmeoquilters.org
ASSISTANT TREASURER
Janeen Sharpe
usereusurer@cumeoquiliers.org
MEMBERS AT LARGE
Carol Herzberg
Jean Schlegelmann
Kathy Wilson

member-at-large@cameoquilters.org

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Laurie Johnson
newsletter@cameoquilters.org

Deadline for the October
issue is Oct. 6.

Keep reading for
“Slip of the Keyboard.”
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Mem/aershlp

Bonnie Heintzel
VP, Membership

Thank you to everyone who indicated their committee choice on the membership form. | fried fo add everyone
to all the committees they listed, but we do have limits on the number of people per committee. Please take a look
af the list. If you feel you would be spread too thinly, let me know and we can adjust. This is just a summary of what

we've got so far.

Each committee will get together and decide on a chairperson at its first meeting.

SPECIAL COMMITTEES

STANDING COMMITTEES

CHARITY
+ Board liaison (10 people)
Linda Wallace
Maggie Smith
Jean Schlegelmann
Carol Herzberg
Linda Draudt
Sharon Cratsenburg
Elizabeth (Betty) Busker
Joline Bowdich
Sharon Cratsenburg
0 Elizabeth (Betty) Busker

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
+ Board liaison (4 people)
1 Louise McCormick-Glazier

— 00O NO~OhMNOWN —

Four members are determined at
the January meeting. Then voted
on by membership at the February
meeting.

AUDIT
+ Board liaison (4 people)
Darlene Baer
Sally Carl
Carole Gilbert
Barb Eaken

COMMUNICATIONS
NEWSLETTER
Laurie Johnson - editorial
Quilter's Calendar XXXXX
Jackie Speer “Slip of the Key-
board" prizes
SOCIAL MEDIA
(Website, Zoom & FB) (4 people)
1 Janeen Sharpe - Website &
Zoom
2 Louise McCormick-Glazier -
Facebook
3 Befty Busker
4 Laurie Johnson - Facebook &
Web backup

NOON—

WN —

CHARITY DAY
+ Board liaison (4 people)
Joline Bowdich
Lynda Draudt
Carol Herzberg
Barb Lusk

RETREATS
+ Board liaison
Fall 2023 Bear Lake (3 people)
Sharon Cratsenburg
2 Lynda Draudt
3 Carol Herzberg

Spring 2024 Bear Lake
(3 people)
1 Sharon Cratsenburg
2 Carole Gilbert
3 Louise McCormick-Glazier

PUBLICITY
+ Board liaison (4 people)
1 Rosemary Spatafora

EDUCATION
(Research & Information; Displays)
+ Board liaison (4 people)

Rosemary Spatafora (Research)
2 Pat Cason-Merenda (Research)

FUNDRAISING
+ Board liaison (4 people)
Elizabeth (Betty) Busker
2 Ann Bonelli

PRESIDENT'S QUILT
+ Board liaison (6 people)
Darlene Baer
Sally Carl
Janeen Sharpe
Jackie Speer

NOON—

—_

—_—

—_—

AON—

NATIONAL QUILT DAY (4 people)
+ Board liaison

Betty (Elizabeth) Busker

Loreen Garrison

Jackie Speer

Kay Hartwell

HEARTS & HUGS - 12 months
(2-4 people)
1 Judy Murray

HOSPITALITY
1 Maggie Smith

DOOR PRIZES (4 people)
+ Board liaison
Elizabeth (Betty) Busker
Louise McCormick-Glazer
Judy Murray
Darlene Baer

MEMBERSHIP TABLE
+ Board liaison & Chair (4 people)
1 Carole Gilbert
2 Maggie Smith

EMERGENCY FAN-OUT
(text & call) (1 person)
1 Carmen Sluter

NON—

NOON—
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Prqqmms & I/Vorkshops

Sharon Cratsenburg
VP, Facilitator

Welcome Back Cameo Members!

Thank you, Loreen Garrison for scheduling our pro-
grams for this CAMEO year. She has booked some great
speakers for us. Septemberis our *Welcome Back” meet-
ing. Why not bring a friend with you and have them en-
joy our comradery?¢ For October's meeting, Rick Ware,
(husband of former CAMEO member Marie Ware) will
give us a lecture frunk and show called, “Not His Grand-
mother’s Quilts - A Man’s Adventures in a Woman'’s
World."”

Our fall refreat is October 26-29, 2023 at Bear Lake
Camp. The registration form is on the website and in-
cluded in this newsletter. 6:30 is the best fime on a clock,
hands down! It is beautiful at Bear Lake in the fall. Invite
a friend, we would love to meet them.

| need to know as soon as possible if you wish to at-
fend. Let me know by October 6 if you wish to attend.
Payment is due by the October guild meeting.

See you soon!

2023-2024 CAMEO PROGRAMS

2023
Sept. 21 “"Welcome Back”
Oct. 19 Rick Ware "Not His Grandmother’s Quilt”
Oct. 26-29 Fall Retreat at Bear Lake
Nov. 11 Saturday Workshop “Veteran’s Quilts”
Nov. 16 Norma Stark “Bargello Quilts”
Dec. 21 Holiday Pot Luck
2024
Jan. 18 "Crazy Quilting” (workshop TBD)
Feb. 15 Whistestop Demonstrations
Feb. 17 Saturday - Charity Day Sewing
Mar. 21 Wanda Moon “Evolution of a Quilter”
Mar. 23 Saturday - National Quilt Day Sewing
April 18 Denise Olsen *My Journey as a
Quilt Pattern Maker™
April 11-14  Spring Retreat at Bear Lake
May 15 Lucinda Herring “Rescue Quilts”
June 20 Annual Meeting Elections & Pot Luck

Quilters Calendar

Sept. 11 7pm

Macomb County Quilt Guild

“"Welcome Back and Birthday Celebration”
Trinity Lutheran Church

38900 Harper Ave, Clinton Twp, MI 48036
https://www.macombcountyquiltguild.org/

Sept. 16 9am-4pm

Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild

“National Sew a Jelly Roll Day” Zoom only
Birmingham Unitarian Church

38651 Woodward Ave, Bloomfield Hills, MI 48304
https://www.glhg.org/

Sept 19 7pm In-person meeting

Quilt Guild of Metro Detroit

Sheryl Hogan “Journey of a Squirrel Quilter”
Redeemer United Methodist Church

20571 Vernier Rd, Harper Woods
https://www.ggmd.org/

Oct.2 7pm

Macomb County Quilt Guild

Lynn Harris “Do It for the Process” Trunk Show
Trinity Lutheran Church

38900 Harper Ave, Clinton Twp, MI 48036
https://www.macombcountyquiltguild.org/

Oct.5 7pm

Oakland County Quilt Guild

Linda Hahn - “New York Beauty State if Mind”
First Congregational Church, Rochester

1315 N Pine St, Rochester
https://oaklandcountyquiltguild.com/

Tri-County Quilt Guild Quilter to Quilter Sale
Sat. October 14, 2023, from 10-4 pm

$5.00 admission First United Methodist Church
5005 Chicago Rd, Warren 48092

Custom Machine Quilting
Memory Quilts
Custom T-Shirt Quilts
Memory Patches
Pillows

NMaggics

TOP STITCH STITCH

lilting &

MagglesTopSh'rcthltlng.com
QuiltsbyMaggieSmith.etsy.com

Bears

248-543-5881



https://www.macombcountyquiltguild.org/
https://www.glhq.org/
https://www.qgmd.org/
https://www.macombcountyquiltguild.org/
https://oaklandcountyquiltguild.com/
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Chariéy

Linda Wallace and Jean Schlegelmann

Charity is gearing up for another good year. Last
year we donated 43 gift bags to Haven, 25 quilts and
20 pillowcases to Orchards Children’s Services, and 27
quilts to the Layette Program at Clawson Methodist
Church. We would like to sponsor these charities again
this year. We are also looking at donating some quilts
to the Royal Oak House. This is an assisted living facil-
ity. Some of the residents do not get visitors, so it was
suggested that we could give small quilts to them to let
them know they have not been forgotten. What we are
thinking is the quilts that are not suitable for children or
teenagers could go there.

Haven Bag kits will be available at the September
meeting. For those who do not know, Haven is a shelter
for abused women and children. We make a Christmas
bag then fill with a variety of items to help meet some
of their needs. | will have directions on how to make the
bags and another sheet with suggested Items to fill the
bags. These bags are to be returned no later than the
November meeting.
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CELEBRATING OUR VETERANS

We have been contacted by an organization
called Mid-Michigan Honor Flight. They take veterans
from WWII, Korean, and Viet Nam to Washington DC.
They are asking some of the guilds to make and donate
quilts. What | would like to do is have a special sewing
session to make these quilts. The quilts are small (32 X 36)
so they will be easy to do in one day. They need to be in
Red, White, and Blue or in camouflage. November is a
good month to have a special quilting day considering
November 11this Veteran's Day.

We will be providing some quilt kits, or you may work
on something of your own. We do ask that it be for this
organization or Quilts of Valor. As far as food, we can
brown bag it or we can get a large sub sandwich from
Julian Bros. There will be a sign-up sheet at the Charity
table.

Charity Day is sfill February 17th. Different projects
will be provided on that day.

Linda Wallace and Jean Schlegelmann
Charity Chairpersons

blusk55 10@gmail.com
248-709-9212

@-rann
%B&cy Quilts
“Put Memories in a Quilt”

Barbara Lusk

Digital long arm quilting

Custom designed quilts

Watch Out for the Slip of the Keyboard!

It's back... and you never know where it will strike!

The Silhouette is a source of much important infor-
mation for our guild members. To encourage members
fo read the entire newsletter, the Editor (that's mel) gets
tfo have allittle fun and bury asilly statement somewhere
in each newsletter. Members who find the Slip of the
Keyboard will write it on a slip of paper at each monthly
meeting and be entered info a drawing for a fabulous
quilting prize! So, if you come across something that's
not quite right, doesn't make sense or just doesn't fit -
you've found it! Good luck and happy hunting!

'R
i
how | what it's | size of
may | vswalycaled | j _eah
2 | half yards : 18 x 40"
3 ) third yards : 12 x 40"
4 | quarter yards i 9 x 40"
8 : eighth yards : 4 1/2 x 40"
| |
4 | fat quarters : 18 x 20"
8 | fat eighths i 9 x 20"
| |
6 ! 6inchstrips I 6 x 40"
14 | 21/2 inch strips : 2 1/2 x 40"
24 | 11/2inch strips | 11/2x40"
| |
12 | 10inch squares : 10 x 10"
56 | 5inch squares : 5 x 5"
224 | 21/2inchsquares | 21/2x2 1/2"
624 1 11/2inchsquares ! 11/2x11/2"

ol o
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CAMEO Guild Minutes: Thursday June 15, 2023

We met at 7 pm for our Potluck meal and elections meeting. Meeting was called to order by our
president, Carole Gilbert at 8:05 pm; she led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Reports:

Vice President-Membership: Bonny — We have received 23 membership renewals to date. All
members running for office have renewed their membership. Please see the newsletter for
printable bookmarks listing our coming programs, to promote membership in the guild.

Recording Secretary Report: Louise — RE: May minutes, as published in our June 2023 Silhouette
Newsletter: No changes or corrections to the minutes; they will be signed and placed on file.

Charity Committee — Janeen S. For those who like to bind quilts, charity committee has quilts
that need binding.

Door Prize Committee — Cheryl C.: A special drawing held this evening for all those who did not
win a Door Prize this year (Loser’s drawing). The top prize was a quilt kit donated by our late
V.P. Facilitator Pat Bauldauf (she had designated it to go to the guild). Winner was Rosemary S.
Second prize winners each won a Fons & Porter TV DVD (donated by a past guest speaker Sara
Gallegos). These prizes went to Joline Bowdich and Kay Barlow.

Audit Committee — The following persons volunteered to serve on the Audit Committee for the
2022 — 2023 fiscal year: Cheryl C., Darlene B., and Sharon C. A motion was made to accept the
committee and seconded; approved by the membership. They will meet July 15.

Hearts and Hugs Committee: Our member Donna B. was hospitalized with a possible TIA,
however is home now. Her husband is also seriously ill. Maggie S. will send a card.

Nominations and Elections — Jackie Considine: presented the slate to the membership:

e President: Barb Lusk

e VP Facilitator: Sharon Cratsenberg

e VP Scheduler: Cheryl Cawley

e Corresponding Secretary: Louise McCormick-Glazier

e Recording Secretary: Laurie Johnson

e Treasurer: Lynda Draudt

e Assistant Treasurer: Janeen Sharpe

e Membership: Bonny Heintzel

e Members at Large: Carole Gilbert, Carol Herzberg, Jean Schlegelmann, Kathy Wilson, and
Linda Wallace

The slate was accepted as presented, there were no additional nominations from the floor, and
ballots were distributed.

continued on next page
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Guild minutes continued

Next Meeting: For the new and current board members, the Transitional Board meeting will be
held Thursday, July 13 at 6 pm at Carole G’s house. It will be a potluck/cookout, all attending
are asked to bring a dish to pass.

Results of the Elections:
For Members at Large the elected are: Carol Herzberg, Jean Schlegelmann, and Kathy Wilson.
See above for the rest of the slate, who ran uncontested.

President’s Quilt Committee:

Lynda D., Kathy D., Barb L., Laurie J., and Janeen S. presented Carole with the Presidents Quilt
to thank her for serving. The quilt is a Christmas fabric quilt with stars, a favorite! Thank you to
Carole, from the guild.

Show and Tell:

Many members who participated in Quilting with Confidence presented their quilts and quilt
tops. The rest will show their quilts in the future, when completed.

Carole showed us a purse she made; Joline showed us a scrap-strips diamond trips quilt.
Rosemary’s quilt, quilted by Barb Lusk was a pattern from AQS-Victoria Finley Wolfe.

Maggie showed her quilt for charity. Thank you to all who shared their quilts and sewing
projects.

Newsletter: Laurie — July 6th is the newsletter deadline.

Our meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm
Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier 7/24/2023
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Cameo Board Transitional meeting — July 13, 2023
Members present:
Carole Gilbert — outgoing President
Loreen Garrison - outgoing VP Scheduler
Janeen Sharpe — outgoing Treasurer, incoming Assistant Treasurer
Bonny Heintzel — VP Membership
Rosemary Spatafora — outgoing Corresponding Secretary
Louise McCormick-Glazier — outgoing Recording Secretary, incoming Corresponding Secretary
Laurie Johnson — incoming Recording Secretary, continuing as Newsletter Chair
Sharon Cratsenberg — incoming VP facilitator
Cheryl Cawley — incoming VP scheduler
Lynda Draudt — incoming Treasurer
Jackie Speer — outgoing member-at-large
Carol Herzberg — member-at-large
Kathy Wilson —incoming member-at-large

Absent:

Barb Lusk — incoming President, outgoing member-at-large
Jean Schlegelmann —incoming Member-at-large

Jackie Considine — outgoing Assistant Treasurer

President Carole Gilbert called the meeting to order at 7:31 pm.

Recording Secretary’s Report: Louise McCormick-Glazier

Minutes from June Guild Elections/Potluck meeting to be approved in September, 2023 when we resume meeting.
Minutes from Executive board meeting of April 27, 2023 approved with no changes.

Membership report: Bonny Heintzel 27 people have renewed their membership + 1 pending; Janeen added: $1250 in
dues paid to date.

VP Scheduling: Loreen Garrison; provided written report: (included below) Old contracts (to be filed) turned over to
Sharon C., incoming VP facilitator. New contracts:

These are my (Loreen) notes for tonight:

Original contracts transferred to Sharon Cratsenburg
3/19/20 Nancy McNally

11/17/22 Patty Rapanos

1/19/23 and 1/21/22 Lynn Harris

10/19/22 Sara Gallegos

4/20/23 Victoria McElwain

5/20/23 Sew Many Things (11 workshop registration form, 12 attended)
10/19/23 Rick Ware

11/16/23 Norma Stark

3/21/24 Wanda Moon

4/18/24 Denise Olson

Members have requested all meetings be zoomed, to encourage membership growth.

Would be helpful to include in job duties to include approval for all monetary commitment and use of cash
receipt form and the expenditure/reimbursement form.
Loreen - Sent from my iPad

President’s Report: Carole has keys to turn over to Barb Lusk. Name transfer needs to be arranged with responsible
party at the church; one key will go to VP Facilitator. It was recommended we ask for a written contract with the church.

confinued on next page
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Board minutes continued

Other Business: - General Discussion
RE: contract for speakers; mileage reimbursement price increase to .625/mile, contracts updated.

RE: Zoom meetings, in order to provide zoom during meetings, we need to track down a missing cable. We do have a
microphone; A computer will be provided to the VP facilitator (it is not that fast)

It was recommended by Loreen that we make an introduction sheet for new board members & make sure
board/committees/membership are aware that expenditures need to be documented. The budget will be presented in
October. Expenditures over $750 must be approved by the board.

Discussion of ways to increase membership: include get good quality speakers, utilize display cases at local libraries.
It was suggested that we take 15 minutes at the September meeting for committees to meet and choose a chairperson.

Corresponding Secretary: Rosemary Spatafora

Birthday Cards for July and August prepared and given to new Corresponding Secretary (Louise) along with the Manual
and supplies (cards, letter head, key to mail box, return address labels) Supplies we will need: stamps & more cards. We
also have some cards donated by a member; members are welcome to donate unused cards.

Just a note that VP scheduler will need stamps also.

Received in the mail: Quiltfolk Magazine and Quilt Expo tickets (event happens November 9-10-11).

Treasurer: Janeen, Lynda and Jackie C. have met and changed names on the Bank Account, will be meeting over the
summer. Audit to be done after July 15" when the last bank statement is received.

New Business:

Quilt show ideas: - This should be discussed when the new board meets. A package for Quilt Show will be transferred to
Barb Lusk. Note that September 2024 is the 30™ anniversary of our first Guild Meeting (September 1994). Will we
celebrate with a Quilt Show or other event — to be discussed.

Fundraising — A quilt can be raffled off, during a non-quilt show year. Linda Wallace (Charity) received a quilt that can be
used as a raffle quilt. Rosemary S. offered to donate the quilt kit she won; she is willing to donate it if members of the
guild want to make it to be raffled off. Value is approximately $500.00.

It was recommended that members-at-large be utilized as liaisons for various committees.

Zoom meetings: Janeen can teach Sharon and another board member how to set up Zoom. Also, since we do not
currently have a projector, and this has been requested by speakers, we need to look into requesting a donation or
purchasing a projector for the coming year.

The bookmark with upcoming speakers needs to be updated with: January 18: TBD and May 16: Wanda Moon.

Carole: All important documents will be recorded on three thumb drives for members of the board: Bylaws, logo, floor
plan layouts for various meetings/events and job descriptions. The thumb drive documents are in MS Word.

The new board will meet at a date and time to be determined in August. Our first Guild membership meeting —
Welcome Back - will be held Thursday, September 21, 2023.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm. Respectfully submitted, Louise McCormick-Glazier, recording secretary



CAMEO Quilters Guild Registration No.

Retreat Registration Form — Lions Bear Lake Camp Member
October 27-29, 2023 Non-Member
Name
Address City, St, and Zip
Telephone #: Home Cell
Email Address
Emergency Contact Person Telephone #

Special Dietary Needs
Cabin mate preferences

NOTES: NO FUSS NO FRILLS RETREAT. Good old fashioned sewing and friends.

Please indicate your choice by marking the box(es) below:

Thursday October 26, $150.00 member | Includes: Chair, lodging plus
2023 $160.00 non- Thur. Dinner

Check in: 2:30 pm member Fri Breakfast & Dinner

Sat Breakfast & Dinner

Sun. Breakfast brunch

Friday, October 27, $115.00 member | Includes: Chair, lodging plus
2023 $125.00 non- Friday: Dinner
Check in: 9:00 a.m. member Sat. Breakfast & Dinner

Sun. Breakfast brunch

Due to just receiving the information from Bear Lake regarding costs we need your response ASAP if
you wish to attend the retreat. Questions call Sharon 586-531-5280

e Email Sharon Cratsenburg @ Scratsenburg55@gmail.com ASAP if attending

e Complete registration form and send with your check to address below by October 6, 2023.

e Your check will not be cashed unless we have enough members attending, we need 25 people
to attend. Invite a friend!!!

There is ice available and a refrigerator to keep your food cold. Bring a snack to share on the snack
table. We will bring a case of water for everyone to share .Refund Policy: No refunds will be
given after October 6, 2023. After that date you may request a refund in writing for a personal
or family emergency which will be granted on an individual basis in full or in part after the
Retreat, or you may find another member to take your place.

Mail registration forms to: Sharon Cratsenburg 275 Benjamin St. Romeo, Ml 48065

(For Committee Use Only)

Check # Date Full Date Date
Recv’d Amount Deposited Returned

Revised 8/27/23



